
           

  

    
  

   

   

   

               
            
              

   

                 
           

               
               

            

              
              

                   
             

               
                  

                   
                  

       

 
  

Department o f Health an d Human Serv ices Office of Inspector General Wash ington,

July 29, 2024 

Patrick David Antoon, Sr., M.D. 
223 Sunnymeade Dr 
Little Rock, AR 72205 

Dear Patrick David Antoon: 

Re: OI File Number 6-03-40660-9 

You were excluded from participation in the Medicare and Medicaid programs by the Office of 
Inspector General (OIG) of the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), effective 
November 20, 2006, under section 1128(a)(1) of the Social Security Act (Act), for a minimum 
period of 18 years. 

On April 29, 2014, you were notified that the OIG had approved the request by Andrew Allison, 
State Medicaid Director, Arkansas Department of Human Services, Division of Medical 
Services, for a waiver of your OIG exclusion with respect to items and services furnished, 
ordered, or prescribed by you as a medical doctor specializing in primary and family care 
physician services in Lafayette County, Arkansas, to Federal health care program beneficiaries. 

The OIG has consulted with the office of Elizabeth Pitman, Director, Division of Medical 
Services, Arkansas Department of Health and Human Services, and determined that the basis for 
the waiver no longer exists. As a result, the waiver previously granted to you by the OIG on 
April 29, 2014, is rescinded effective 10 days from the date of this letter. 

Your exclusion under section 1128(a)(1) of the Act will remain in effect until you have applied 
for and been granted reinstatement by the OIG. The 18-year term of your exclusion will end on 
November 20, 2024, and you may apply for reinstatement up to 90 days prior to the end of your 
term of exclusion, or as of August 22, 2024. A request for reinstatement must be made in 
writing and submitted by email to exclusions@oig.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Nicole Caucci 
Reviewing Official 

mailto:exclusions@oig.hhs.gov


      
   

    

     
  

   

cc: Patrick David Antoon, Sr., M.D. 
112 Summershade Loop 
Little Rock, AR 72223 

Patrick David Antoon, Sr., M.D. 
218 Church St 
Stamps, AR 71860 




